

CONFIDENTIAL DOCUMENT

SCOTTISH GYMNASTICS

 MINUTES OF TUMBLING TECHNICAL COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 27th MAY 2021.

VIA VIDEO CONFERENCE (TEAMS CALL)

PRESENT	ELLENA DEVITT (ED) Chairperson CATRIONA LESSANI (CL) Competition Coordinator DANIELLE LESSANI (DL) Pathway Coordinator
APOLOGIES	JACQUI GILMORE (JG) judging Coordinator
IN ATTENDANCE	LARA GREGSON (LG) Head of Operations BECKY HARRIS (BH) Events Manager JENNA MUNRO (JM) Education Programme Manager WENDY PURDIE (WP) Performance Manager (Non-Olympic)

ITEM	AGENDA ITEM/DISCUSSION
1	WELCOME AND APOLOGIES
	ED Welcomed everyone to the meeting
2	ACTIONS FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> - WP & DL to meet with Dan Lannigan to discuss future programme and hoping to start programme July/August. Ongoing will discuss in more detail in update - BH to obtain dates from Ravenscraig Sports Facility for competitions in 2021/2022 Done Details in Update - Everyone to consider adaptations for Preparation comp once BG provide new NDP Format (to hopefully discuss at next meeting) To Discuss in Meeting - Everyone to consider regional adaptations regarding age groups one BG provide new NDP Format To discuss in meeting - Everyone to think about Set Criteria for a comp towards end of Year to be discussed at next Meeting To discuss in meeting - JM to JG to meet to discuss CPD for Judges Details in Update - LG to send out questionnaire to clubs at end of April & have clubs respond by mid May. Questionnaire sent out and all panel members received results, will reference throughout meeting
3	GENERAL UPDATE
	<p>ED gave a short update on the joint technical panel meeting that took place including update on staff changes, new safeguarding & equity subgroups, difference between BG approach to delivering coach education (online) SG continuing face to face & good practice from Acro Highlighted in terms of Judging Resource.</p> <p>ED Highlighted the new levels which led to a discussion in the big changes that will see occur and that the highest percentage of participants will now be club grade level</p>
	ACTION:

	<p>Whilst nothing specific at this point, we should be mindful of ensuring a high quality programme of events and pathway for the majority of competitors at this new level.</p>
4	<p>PERFORMANCE PATHWAY UPDATE</p> <p>WP and DL gave an update on PPP/NPP Programme and that further discussions were now needed given the new programme issued by BG. The main priority is that we do not lose gymnasts and the focus is building gymnasts back up</p> <p>Based on survey a need for a development programme was highlighted. Initially coaches would be invited to PPP/NPP Sessions & would look at specific development activities into 2022</p>
	<p>ACTION</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - WP & DL to finalise levels to be invited to new PPP/NPP Programme based on new RCC/FIG Requirements - Dates TBC for camps - Development Programme to be considered towards end of Year (relook at later meeting in 2021)
5	<p>COMPETITION/ EVENTS UPDATE</p> <p>New Levels Discussed & agreement that the majority of gymnasts would be competing at club grade level</p> <p>BH gave dates available for comps and following agreed</p> <p>1 day comp in Nov, date TBC with Ravenscraig</p> <p>19 Feb</p> <p>23 April</p> <p>18 June or 24/26 June</p> <p>Where possible it was agreed that Sundays were better than Saturdays for comps</p> <p>DL Highlighted that the Club Grade 6 had a bigger spread of age groups and was similar enough to the new Regional Level 1 that clubs could enter this until ready to move to Regional level. Therefore agreed no additional out of age levels required.</p>
	<p>ACTION</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - BH to confirm competition dates moving forwards - Information on comps to be given at Club Update meeting (see later agenda item)
6	<p>JUDGE & COACH DEVELOPMENT</p> <p>JM confirmed that in progress was a plan to create a videobank for judges on the new runs. Didn't feel that BG Gymscore videos were ideal.</p> <p>Courses will hopefully be starting back in June</p>
	<p>ACTION</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - JM to have confirmation of runs to be filmed for judges - JM to confirm dates for L1 course
7	<p>WORKING GROUP</p> <p>It was agreed to hold a club information meeting to run through new rules, give them updates on what we have been discussing and provide a forum for clubs to ask questions.</p>

	ED discussed an agenda similar to what we use for technical panels and each person to take a lead on information. A date was agreed on 23 June with a meeting of panel on 16 June to prepare for this
	ACTION Everyone to prepare notes for meeting
9	
10	DATE OF NEXT MEETING 16th June 2021 @ 2pm